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Treasurer’s Report

Our balance sheet shows that overall our finances are still healthy.  A slight loss for the year, but, as explained last year when we hosted the County Championships and showed a small surplus for the year, this year’s accounts show both the pitch hire for last season and the hotel costs for this.
We received two requests for Back2Hockey assistance which we viewed on merit and agreed to help fund the events, in the hope it would boost hockey players in the county in general.  We tied to this some minor conditions to ensure that the funds were being used for Back2Hockey.  A copy of the paid invoice for pitch hire and a list of people who came along and participated. One club provided this and received the agreed level of funding, the other did not… Once again, we will once again be looking to you, our clubs, for ideas (and volunteers) on how we can assist you and your club in developing further next season.  We have the funds – we want to spend them on making the counties clubs better! If you have any ideas or plans – LET US KNOW!
With regards to payment of affiliation fees, only one penalty payment again this season, solely down to not having the correct contact details for a club secretary.  Once again a reminder, invoices for fees go out to club secretaries as early in October as possible (usually once I have confirmed club secretary’s email addresses – I try and cross check with the MRHA Men’s League handbook and NWHL handbook which covers most clubs) and the due date will usually be mid-November before late payment charges come into effect. GDPR may impact my ability to do this, so I stress that you let the Association secretary aware of any secretary changes.  If you haven’t heard from the association by the end of October, I urge you to get in touch with the Secretary as the contact details we hold may be incorrect.  But, it is with this in mind that I propose to keep affiliation fees as they were last season (£35 per club + £5 per senior team).
In the Men’s County Championships last season, we didn’t make it through to the finals which meant our spending was slightly lower than budgeted.  With no new playing kit required for at least the next 5-8 years (except for damages and losses), and with the Finals also being held within the county should see us well within budget this year. I therefore propose to keep the Men’s County team contribution at £30 per men’s team.  Remember, send players to the training sessions and trials – it’s free for them, you have already paid for them to attend!
Thanks all
Sara
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